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Respiratory Care Program  Advisory Meeting 

 

Date & Time: 4/20/2020 1630 

 

Location: Zoom (Due to Covid-19 Restrictions) 

 

Participants/Attendees: 

Name Title Affiliation 

Wendy Stout Program Director Antelope Valley College 

Charles Burke Director Clinical Education Antelope Valley College 

Deana Carrol Clinical Adjunct Faculty Antelope Valley College 

Cory Kuroyama Clinical Adjunct Faculty Antelope Valley College 

Leon Roque  Clinical Adjunct Faculty Antelope Valley College 

Dr. Ahmed Medical Director Absent  

Jim Elvington  Director of Respiratory Therapy  PRMC/Absent  

Jonathan Butler   Director of Respiratory Therapy AVH/Absent 

Gregory Bormann  Dean of Health and Safety 

Science 

Antelope Valley College 

David Hanson Manager AVH 

Deana Beatty Second Year Student Antelope Valley College 
Matthew Emery Second Year Student Antelope Valley College 
Michaela Abinales First Year Student Antelope Valley College 
Alexandria Bates First Year Student Antelope Valley College 

Richard Stout Community Member  

  AVH 

Absent:  Kompson Potipitak, Stacey Potipitak Clinical Adjunct Faculty 

Recommended Topics: 

Introductions were made.  

Minuets of prior meeting were approved as read.  

 

 

Program goals were reviewed and opened for comments. Program goals were approved as 

written. However over the next term we may want to rethink wording due to the Advance 

Respiratory degree that will soon go into effect within COARRC .  
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Organizational Chart was approved 

Credentialing/CoARC Benchmarks:  Wendy gave an over view on how the program is doing 

with Credentialing and stated that we currently meet all of CoARC benchmarks. We received a 

second year 90% success rate for RRT for the 2019 class. In 2019 80% of graduates obtaining 

CRT was the bench mark. The new benchmark is 60% of graduates will test at the high cut score 

on the TMC we meet that for the 2019 year.   

Strong work force proposal. Wendy Spoke about the need to update the RCP lab with 

mechanical ventilators, computers, charting software and more. The committee agreed there was 

a need to upgrade the lab. The committee felt that it was import to update simulation lab and 

approved the t process to Acquire funding and equipment to support educational activates in 

computer-based charting, communication and pediatric and neonatal patient care skills. The 

projected cost is $165,000 

Internships-At this time due to the change in calendar year there was a discussion on where 

internships could take place. This discussion will be brought back at the next meeting.  

Pinning Ceremony:  2nd year students asked about pinning due to Covid-19 restrictions. Wendy 

Stated that at this time it is believed that no in person pinning will be done.   

Open discussion:  Covid-19 impact on program and necessary changes. At this time both PRMC 

and AVH have asked that we not be in the hospital due to COVID-19 and PPE shortage. This 

took place just prior to spring break. To cover for these alternative assignments are being made 

using distance education. At this time, it is felt that second year students have meet all graduation 

requirements and we should be back in the hospital by Summer. 

 

Adjournment: 1700 

 

 

 


